
UNITED STATES BANKRUPTCY COURT 

NORTHERN DISTRICT OF OHIO 

 

Notice Regarding the Bankruptcy Noticing Center (BNC) Delivery to Canada 

 

Canada Post announced a recent shutdown due to national labor actions between Canada Post 
and the Canadian Union of Postal Workers.  Bankruptcy notice delivery has been 
impacted.  Effective October 2, 2025, the Bankruptcy Noticing Center will not mail Bankruptcy 
Court notices to recipient addresses that include the country name “Canada.”  These notices will 
be bypassed. Bypassed recipients are listed within the bypass section of the Certificate of 
Notice.  Please visit the Bankruptcy Noticing Center’s site for more information and updates 
at https://bnc.uscourts.gov/. 

Counsel may want to consider the service challenges resulting from the postal worker strike for 
any Canadian entity or opposing party residing in Canada.  

  

FOR THE COURT 
Josiah C. Sell, Clerk of Court 
United States Bankruptcy Court 
Northern District of Ohio 
 

Date of Issuance: October 6, 2025 

https://bnc.uscourts.gov/

